RICHMOND AREA DAYLILY SOCIETY
MINUTES OF APRIL 21, 2018
The April 21, 2018 Meeting of the Richmond Area Daylily Society was held at Strange’s Florist off Broad Street in Short Pump.  Our President, Paulette Miller, called our meeting to order and welcomed new member Carol of Rockville. 

Our President then asked for the Minutes of the last meeting to be read.  Secretary, Julia Perkinson, stated she did not attend the last meeting and understood Wayne Bryant took the Minutes. Unfortunately Wayne was not at this meeting in order for the Minutes to be read.  

Our President, Paulette Miller, then asked for the Treasurer’s Report.  Our Treasurer, Leo Rutledge, stated we had approximately $3,700 to $3,800 in our checking account; however he received bills from Triple Storage for our storage unit, State Corporation Commission, AHS for awards, ribbons and name badges, and Lewis Ginter for our Flower Show leaving us with a balance of $3,143.  Leo also reminded members it is time to pay our 2018 club dues.  Club dues need to be given or mailed to Pamela George.  Motion was made to accept the Treasurer’s Report; motion was seconded and carried.
Paulette let club members know at the Norfolk National 0f 2017, RADS won the Region 3 “Best Basket” for the Raffle.  We won the grand prize of $300.

Our President indicated we all need to be thinking about being an “Open Garden” for the 2020 Region 3 Tour.  We will need to have room to put up a very large Tent and have plenty of room for parking.

Our Flower Show will be June 16th, and Paulette has 12 judges lined up to judge this year’s Show.  Michael volunteered to hold a “Grooming Class” to help anyone who needed it to be prepared for the Show.  Connie George will be charge of Hospitality; Shirley & Donna will head “Classification”.  

Paulette let us know the Club needs plants or clumps for our Spring Flower Sale at Lewis Ginter, which will be held May 3, 4 & 5 (Thursday, Friday & Saturday).  We need to let Michael know what cultivars we will be bringing to the sale, so he can prepare by having Photo Name Tags made up.  People want to see what the daylilies look like and their colors.  He also needs volunteers to help out.  Also, a reminder we need plants for the Flower Show Sale in June too.
Our President also reminded us our National for 2018 will be held in Myrtle Beach on June 6, 7 & 8, and several members are going to attend.  So far on the list are Margo and Jim, Lee, Paulette, Michael, Mary & John and Connie.

Paulette asked if there was any old business.  No one said anything.

Paulette then asked if there is any other new business.  None was mentioned.

Motion was made we adjourn; motion was seconded and carried. 

Respectfully submitted

Julia Perkinson, Secretary

RADS 

